
 
 

                                                                                                                                                                       

EVENT LOCATION: 
 Marana Pumpkin Patch 
 14950 N Trico Road 
 Marana, AZ 85653 
 
EVENT DATES/TIMES: 
 May 1st – 8:00 AM – 7:30 PM 
 May 2nd – 7:00 AM – 7:30  PM 
 May 3rd – 7:00 AM – 7:30 PM 
 May 4th – 7:00 AM – 5:30 PM 
 
SITE ACCESS 
  
Absolutely NO early site access. Enter site from Trico Road only, no other entry points will be allowed.  We strongly 
advise that teams access the site from I-10 via Pinal Airpark Road. There are other access routes but they all require 
multiple turns, stops signs etc. not ideal for trailers.  
 
Do not block the site entrance prior to the opening time on any day to ensure all volunteers and sponsors can arrive 
without any issue. 
 
If a team chooses to arrive prior to 8am on Thursday they should stage along Hardin Road only. Do not stage along Trico 
Road as it is narrow and just north of the event site is an active construction project. It is the team’s responsibility to 
determine the best area to stage, turn around, etc. on Hardin road.  
 
This year we are fortunate to have the Team Pit area directly adjacent to the normal vehicle parking area so teams that 
are binging water, food etc. for use in their pits will have a short walk. Please follow all signs and volunteer directions 
when loading in the trailers and do not ask to follow your trailer vehicle to drop anything off.  
 
FACILITY INFORMATION 
 
The event site is part of a large multi-use facility that includes numerous buildings and areas and is located on a working 
farm. The event areas and buildings that we will be using will be clearly marked. Please stay within the event boundaries 
and do not wander on to other areas of the property. The facility owners have been very helpful and supportive of this 
event, please do not do anything to jeopardize our relationship with them. Please, please, please keep your pit areas 
tidy and pick up your trash, we will have plenty of trashcans and a dumpster easily accessible.  
 
Note there are several drainage ditches used to transport water within the boundaries of our competition area, use 
caution around them. Additionally, there may be farm equipment driving or working during the competition, please stay 
away from any working equipment. All students should keep out of the dynamic areas on Thursday and Friday as course 
prep may still be going on.  
 

• Absolutely NO smoking on site 
• Absolutely NO alcohol on site 
• Cooking/grilling anywhere on site is not allowed 



 
 

                                                                                                                                                                       

  
WEATHER 

• The weather has been somewhat erratic this spring so please check the most recent forecasts prior to traveling.  
• As of now expect the temperatures to be near 90 but they can easily be higher 
• This area can be breezy if any type of weather does come in that week 
• Dress appropriately for daily temperature. 
• The AZ sun can be brutal, so please protect yourself. Hats, Sunscreen and long sleeve lightweight shirts are your 

best means of protection 
• Drink plenty of water! 

 
If you have any questions during the event please find anyone of the Organizers or SAE staff. 

 
Enjoy the event and Good Luck! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


